
330 Third Avenue 

Carnegie, PA 15106 

A Pennsylvania Charitable Trust 

ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON 

Telephone: 412-276-1011 

 

Office Hours:  

Monday through Friday  8:30 a.m. — 4:30 p.m. 

Emergencies after hours call: 412-276-2353 

Visit us on the web! www.seascarnegie.org 

  

                                            

Sunday Mass Schedule: 
Saturday:  4:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, & 11:30 a.m. 
 

Weekday Masses: 
Monday - Friday  • 8:00 a.m. 

Monday  - Wednesday - Friday • Noon 
 

Sacrament of Penance: 
Confessions Saturday 11:00 a.m. to Noon                           

or by appointment 
 

Pittsburgh Diocese Victim Assistance Hotline: 

1-888-808-1235 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time  •  February 1, 2015 

Pastor: Fr. David Poecking  x212 

Parochial Vicar: Fr. Robin Evanish  x213 

Business Manager: Tim Castello  x216 

Pastoral Associate: Tess Keddie  x221 

Pastoral Associate: Steve Geitgey  x217 

Music & Liturgy: Prof. Nicholas Will  x219 

Religious Education: Mary Kay Smith x222  

RCIA Director: Dorothy Fitzsimmons  x225 

 

Fax: 412-276-0816 

Email: SEAS@seascarnegie.org   

Smart phone users:                                                                                 

scan the code for                                                                                

instant access!          



SACRAMENTS 
 

Baptism:  
For arrangements 
call 412-276-1011 

x 210 
 

Sacrament of 

the Anointing 

of the Sick: 
Call Fr. Dave or 
Fr. Robin to 

make 
arrangements 
(before surgery, 
during illness, etc)  

 
 

Sacrament of 

Marriage: 
Arrangements 
must be made 
with one of the 
priests at least six 
months before 

the proposed date 
of the wedding. 

 

Sacrament of 

Penance: 
 Confessions 
every Saturday 
from 11:00 a.m. 

to Noon 
Also by 

appointment. 
 
 

Age & Illness 
If you have a 
family member 
who has become 

seriously ill, 
homebound, or is 
in a long-term 
care facility, 
please call              
Tess Keddie                        
412-276-1011 

x221 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 

If you're attending St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish regularly, we'd like to know about it! 
Register as a member of the parish or to get on our communications lists.                              
Contact Fr. Dave or the parish office.  

Are you interested in learning more about the Catholic Church? Perhaps you're not 
Christian, not Catholic, or just curious. Our staff is here for you! Contact Fr. Dave 
Poecking or Dee Fitzsimmons to learn more. Adults interested in becoming Christian, 
adult Christians interested in becoming Catholic, and adult Catholics in need of First 
Communion or Confirmation, please call Fr. Dave or Dee for information about the Rite 
of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 

Sunday, February 1                                                          Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

4:00 p.m. LORETTA A. CONLEY by Jan Conley & Ed, Connor, and Casey Krugh 

7:30 a.m. DECEASED MEMBERS OF MEYERS AND STEPHAN FAMILIES by Bob & Mary Ann Horgan 

9:30 a.m. ALICE RIEDER by Harry Rieder Family 

11:30 a.m. THE PEOPLE OF THE PARISH  

Monday, February 2                                                                The Presentation of the Lord 

8:00 a.m. JEFFREY, BOB, AND JACK BRYAN by the Bryan Family 

12:00 p.m. JOHN KLUTCH, JR. by Sis and Family 

Tuesday, February 3                                                                St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr 

8:00 a.m.  SIMEON & LUCIE CARTIER by Family 

Wednesday, February 4                                                                                          Weekday 

8:00 a.m. MARY J. MOX by Family 

12:00 p.m. JAY BELSTERLING by Sue Formosa 

Thursday, February 5                                                        Saint Agatha, Virgin and Martyr 

8:00 a.m. POSIE BANSBACH by the Giancola Family 

Friday, February 6                                             Saint Paul Miki and Companions, Martyrs 

8:00 a.m. CATHERINE & MICHAEL FIGURA by Barbara 

12:00 p.m. VINCENT FALLERONI by Family 

Saturday, February 7                                                                                               Weekday 

8:00 a.m.  THE PEOPLE OF THE PARISH  

Sunday, February 8                                                              Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

4:00 p.m. KATHYRN A. GRUDA by Don and Mary Louise Gruda 

7:30 a.m. JAMES PAJAK by Dan and Nancy Worst 

9:30 a.m. ANN KRATOVIL by Kathi and Carole Dvorak 

11:30 a.m. ANTHONY J AND DENNIS SCARFO by Mary Ann Scarfo 
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PARISH  WEEKLY  SCHEDULE  
 

MONDAY,  FEBRUARY 1 
7:00 p.m.     Bingo at Canevin High School Cafeteria 
7:00 p.m.     Religious Education classes —Bayley Building Classrooms 

 

TUESDAY,  FEBRUARY 2 
6:30 a.m.      Men’s Faith Share —Maximilian Kolbe Room 
9:00 a.m.     St. John Paul II Homeschool —Bayley Building Classrooms 
2:00 p.m.     Faith Share Group —Maximilian Kolbe Room 
7:00 p.m.    RCIA —Maximilian Kolbe Room 
7:00 p.m.     Contemporary Choir Rehearsal —Church 
 

Blessing of the Throat at the 8:00 a.m. Mass  and at 11:30 a.m. and 6:30 p.m.  

 

WEDNESDAY,  FEBRUARY 3 
1:30 p.m.     Golden Agers Meeting—St. Luke Hall  
7:00 p.m.     Bible Study with Fr. Robin —Bayley Building, Classroom 5 
7:00 p.m.     Men’s Evening Faith Share —Maximilian Kolbe Room 

 

THURSDAY,  FEBRUARY 4 
10:00 a.m.   SEAS Moms Group—Maximilian Kolbe Room 
6:00 p.m.   Holy Hour —Church 
6:30 p.m. Religious Education classes—Bayley Building Classrooms 
7:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus —St. Luke Hall 
7:00 p.m.  Parish Choir Rehearsal —St. Celcelia Room 

NEW BULLETIN 
 

Our “new” bulletin is here! It is published in-house! This gives us more flexibility in the 

number of pages we publish, and with advertisements. Please support our advertisers! It also 

ties our Sunday Mass to the parish by adding the Order of Worship directly into the bulletin. 

If you wish to place an event in the bulletin, please try to do so digitally. Send an email to: 

bulletin@SEAScarnegie.org.  The deadline for bulletin submissions will remain on Mondays 

by noon. 

 

FINACIAL 

STEWARDSHIP 

 
Sunday 
Collection 

 
January 25 

 
 

Regular  
Collection: 
$9,149.00 

 
 

Parish Share 
Gifts: 
$1,035.00 

 
 

Capitol 
Campaign: 
$910.00 

 
 

Faith 
Direct: 
$15,201.00 

 
 

Enroll in                    
Faith Direct! 

See our website 
for more 

information or 
scan the code to 

get started! 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Please 
remember 
SEAS in               
your will! 

estestestest    RRRR    

PPPP    eaceeaceeaceeace    

inininin    

Joseph Czaplicki 

Mary Patricia Buehler 

JoAnn McCool 

Gene Danko 
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Feast of the Presentation of the Lord (& St. Blase Day) 

The feast of the Presentation of the Lord on Monday, February 2, is also the traditional day for the annual 

blessing of candles to be used in devotions.  If you have candles you would like to have blessed, you are 
welcome to bring them with you to Monday Mass at either 8:00 a.m. or 12:00 noon and place them on or near 

the designated table.  SEAS Parish still has a supply of devotional candles you can buy (for $2 per box, near 
the literature rack); if you buy any of these you may have them blessed on February 2. 

The next day, Tuesday, February 3, is the memorial of St. Blase and the traditional day for the blessing, “May 
God deliver you from diseases of the throat….”  Priests will provide the blessing at the 8:00 a.m. Mass and at 

special opportunities at 11:30 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. in the church. 

���� Antonio & Amabilia Filicchi changed the world.  They cared for Willy & Betty Seton while Willy 
was dying—as pictured in the relief at the left of our sanctuary.  They prayed for Willy alongside Betty, and 
taught her the Rosary.  They knew the Catholic faith well enough to explain it to Betty when she asked 

questions.  After Willy died, Betty became Catholic.  She founded the Sisters of Charity.  Her order 

established schools across the country, inspiring both the public and parochial school systems in the U.S.  
Betty is revered worldwide as the holy Mother Seton, the first canonized saint native to the U.S.—all this 

because Tony & Mabel Filicchi responded to their vocation as a married couple to extend hospitality to the 
needy, to learn and teach the faith, and to pray. 

God will do wonders with you, if you let him:  Practice hospitality, learn your faith, and pray.  Join pastoral 
associates Steve Geitgey and Tess Keddie each week, February 22 to March 23, for inspiration as a Catholic 

Christian after the example of Tony & Mabel.  Each week you’ll have a choice of gatherings:  (1) Sunday 
between the 9:30 and 11:30 Masses, (2) Monday at 1:00 p.m., or (3) Monday at 7:00 p.m. 

���� The Capital Campaign matching offer concluded last month.  Thanks to your generosity, we raised 

an additional $67,000 for the parish capital campaign, which pays down the debt we owe on our new church 

and facility.  Our donors will match your gifts with at least an additional $67,000, for a total of $134,000.  
Last week, I was able to send a check for over $100,000, bringing our debt down to less than $2,300,000. 

���� Parish Statistics are now available for 2014.  We took a big hit this year in attendance, especially at the 
Saturday 4:00 p.m. Mass.  But we have no shortage of anointings:  Fr. Robin and I provided the Anointing of 

the Sick at 340 times to the faithful.  Here’s the overview: 

Year 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 

Infant baptisms 20 14 15 20 19 20 

Child 1
st
 Communions 25 23 34 18 28 16 

Youth Confirmations 26 30 28 22 23 28 
RCIA Baptisms/ Confirmations 5 1 1 3 3 9 

Marriages 6 11 6 6 12 12 

Deaths 134 97 108 114 122 128 
Average attendance 

on Sundays in October 

1,220 1,113 1,092 1,112 1,074 925 

—Fr. Dave 

  FROM THE PASTOR 
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GOLDEN AGERS NEWS 

There is a Golden Agers Meeting                                   
on Wednesday, February 4 at 1:30 p.m. 

Travel with the Golden Agers to: 

 

 

 

 

ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2015 

COST: $24 PER PERSON                                                           
BONUS: $25 FREE PLAY 

Only 15 seats left!  

Please contact Don Cain at 412-279-0885 to register. 
Must be paid in full by February 4, 2015   —Don Cain 

ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON PARISH CHRISTIAN MOTHERS AND GUILD                                                                         
will once again be hosting their “adult”  

VALENTINE  DINNER  AND  DANCE  

 on Saturday, February 14, 2015  
in St. Luke Hall.  

 Doors open at 6:00 p.m.  
with a catered dinner and dancing until 11:00 p.m. 

 

The cost is $22 per person and includes  
Dinner, Beer, Wine, Soda, and all the set-ups. 

 

 Please RSVP by February 4 to Marianne Erhart: 412-276-2436    
or call Sandy Santillo at the Parish Office: 412-276-1011 x 210.   

 
Limited seating available —make checks payable to: SEAS/CM& G       

CARE PACKAGES FOR  COLLEGE 

STUDENTS AND MILITARY 
 
 

The parish would like to send small care 

packages filled with goodies and notes to re-

mind our college students and members of  

the military that we are thinking of  them and 

praying for them. We will be seeking dona-

tions of  items, but first we want to know 

who should receive them. Please tell Steve 

Geitgey, contact him by phone at 412-276-

1011, ext. 217, or email him at 

yyam@seascarnegie.org, if  you have a family 

member who qualifies. We want them to 

know SEAS cares and misses them! 

                       —Steve Geitgey 



                   SEAS KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL NO. 11143 

EYEGLASSES BEING COLLECTED 

Used eyeglasses are being collected for the Salvation 
Army on behalf of the Knights of Columbus. If you 
have a pair of glasses you are currently not using, 
please consider donating them. There is a white box 
located next to the St. Anthony shelves and lost and 
found at the beginning of the ramp leading to the 
parish offices in which you may place your discarded 
eyeglasses. Thank you for your donation. 
 

 

RAFFLE UPDATE 

Thank you for purchasing tickets 
for our latest raffle to be drawn 

on February 14.  Because of your generosity, we have 
SOLD OUT of tickets!  Good luck to all who 
participated!    
Keep watching the bulletin for more news, additional 
fundraisers, and other events sponsored by the                       
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Knights of Columbus.  



 

 

I invite all Christians, everywhere, at this very moment,  

to a renewed personal encounter with Jesus Christ. 
 - Pope Francis, The Joy of the Gospel 

           WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?    

 

The way we begin to experience heaven here on earth  

is in the Church and through the sacraments  

and especially in our homes, offices and schools. 
 - Bishop David Zubik, The Church Evangelizing 

         WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?    

 

Evangelization isn’t about us.  It is about Jesus Christ,  

the Good Shepherd, seeking the lost sheep through us.  
 - Sherry Weddell, Forming Intentional Disciples 

        WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?WANT TO LEARN MORE?    

    

 

JOIN US FOR OUR PARISH LENTEN PROGRAM:JOIN US FOR OUR PARISH LENTEN PROGRAM:JOIN US FOR OUR PARISH LENTEN PROGRAM:JOIN US FOR OUR PARISH LENTEN PROGRAM:    
    

LIVE WITHWITHWITHWITH JESUS 

LIVE FORFORFORFOR JESUS 

LIVE LIKELIKELIKELIKE JESUS 
 

THREE WEEKLY OPTIONS:  

SUNDAYS 10:35-11:20, MONDAYS 1:00-2:30 or 7:00-8:30 

BEGINNING FEBRUARY 22  



SAVE THE DATE!!!                                    

Wine Tasting is coming back to SEAS parish!  On 

Saturday April 18th at 7:00 p.m. the cemetery board 

will be hosting the 2nd annual SEAS Wine Tasting. 

Since it was such an enjoyable event last year, we will 

be running it again and hoping to fill St. Luke Hall. 

This year the event will not be limited to our parish 

and I anticipate tickets selling quickly. Mark your 

calendar's for an enjoyable evening out to taste 8 

wines, sample some food pairings, and learn about 

wine.  -Jeff Palastro  

TAKE A STAND                 

FOR LIFE 
 

As we do during every 40 

Days for Life Campaign our 

parish will participate in the 

Spring, 2015 campaign. The 

campaign runs from February 

18th through March 29th. 

During this period we ask that 

everyone participate through prayer and fasting. We 

also invite anyone who is able to join us in the prayer 

vigil at Planned Parenthood on Tuesday, March 17 

between 3:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.  Look for details in 

the narthex as we approach that date.  

HELP IN TIME OF GRIEF 

If you are dealing with the loss of a loved one, 

prayerfully consider whether a Bereavement Support 

Group, or talking with someone one-on-one, would be 

beneficial for you. An 8-week Support group is 

beginning at St. Bernard Church on Monday, February 

2, 2015 from 9:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. And I, as a 

licensed, professional counselor, am available to talk 

with you on an individual basis. If you, or someone 

you know, could benefit from either of these options, 

please ask them to call Tisha Bridges, Group 

Facilitator at St. Bernard Church (412-440-2681), or 

me (412-276-1011 ext. 221). —Tess Keddie 

 

 

NEW DROP-OFF METHOD 
 

There is a new and secure way to drop off letters, 

weekly envelopes, flower request forms, mass request 

forms, and information for the staff.  Located just 

outside the office area is a locked mailbox for your 

convenience!  Although there will usually be a staff 

member available Monday through Friday from      

8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., you no longer have to wait in 

line, or ring the bell and wait for service when you 

need to just drop something off and go.   

On Sun., Jan. 25, Bishop David Zubik 

announced the results of Our Campaign for 

The Church Alive! More than 44,000 donors 

representing about 130,000 Catholics across 

the Diocese of Pittsburgh have pledged gifts 

totaling $230,309,054. The target was 

$125,000,000. To date, $62,667,752 has been 

received, including $55,000 here at SEAS Parish. Thanks to all who are 

sacrificing for the work of the Church!  

16 



A CELEBRATION OF LIFE! 
 

Over 100 children and their parents came together on January 22, 2015, to show their support and pray together 

for the Gift of Life!  While thousands marched the streets of Washington, D.C., we raised our voices from right 

here in Carnegie.  Our sidewalks were lined with “Respect Life” signs that were lit by luminaries at dusk to guide 

all into the church.  The Luminous Mysteries of the Rosary were led by members of the Knights of Columbus. 

Each decade was preceded with a small talk, accompanied by a film clip, song, or picture.   

•We prayed for life from conception to natural death.   

•We prayed for those who believe life is just a “choice” and not a gift from God.   

•We prayed for married couples. 

•We prayed for pregnant women and for those who have had or are contemplating abortion.   

•We prayed for those who are dying and for their caregivers and/or family.  

It was lovely to hear all of those young voices lifted in prayer.  After the rosary, the littlest of our guests were 

invited to St. Luke Hall while our Jr. High students remained in church for one more talk —this talk was geared 

specifically towards teens.  

St. Luke Hall was converted into an indoor carnival!  We celebrated our beautiful children with popcorn, snow 

cones, funnel cakes, games and prizes.  There was our own March for Life bus on the wall where the students 

could play musical chairs.  They played “Mass Confusion” where teams raced to chronologically order cards with 

the parts of the Mass written on them.  Students could also race to match the popsicle sticks (with the Seven 

Sacraments written on them) to the popsicle (with the definition of each Sacrament).   They played “Wrong Pong 

Plunge” trying to avoid dunking into the cups marked with various sins.  They tossed bean bags hoping to spell the 

word “GOD.”    And even picked a snowman’s brains to see if he was thinking about Jesus.   Every child won at 

least one prize!  Most won several!   

There was a parent table with Pro-Life bumper stickers, pamphlets, and petitions to sign for our Government 

leaders. Pro-life tee shirts and most of our prizes were donated for the evenings event.  If you look on the Fourth 

Street side of the building, you will see a Pro-Life banner that was signed by many who attended.   

Our Eighth Grade students were our carnival workers (supervised by our catechists).  They were so wonderful 

with our little ones, and with their peers!  Many thanks to them! 

Thanks to all who participated, worked, set-up, cleaned-up, and donated!  And a million thanks to our Knights of 

Columbus for sponsoring the entire event so that the cost to our families was ZERO and the fun was 100%!     

 

                                

 

         Turn the page for more carnival pictures 
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    RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NOTES 

Due to snow days, the  Mid-Term Assessments will be distributed to students this week.  
 

EIGHTH GRADE NEWS  
Confirmation will be held on Wednesday, May 27, with Bishop Winter at Ss. Simon and Jude Church.  Permission 
forms for the Eighth Grade Retreat will be distributed on February 2, and  February 5.  All Sponsor Forms are due 
this week!   There will be a brief parent meeting on Monday, February 23.  You will select your interview 
appointments at this meeting. We will meet in the church for prayer at 7:00 p.m. 

 

SECOND GRADE NEWS 
Save the dates:  There is a parent meeting for First Communion on Thursday, March 2, in the Maximilian Kolbe 
Room, at 7:00 p.m.   The First Penance Service is on Monday, March 16 at 7:00 p.m.  There will be a dinner at 
6:00 p.m. for all Second Grade Families.  First Communion is on Sunday, May 3, at the 11:30 a.m. Mass.  
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CANCELLATIONS 
Bad weather?  Tune into WPXI for news on closures.  Parents, if you are not receiving 
emails from the Religious Education Department, please contact the office.   Want to 
receive a text message alert?  See Mary Kay Smith and learn how to be added to the list!  
Also, check the Parish Facebook page for news of cancellations.  We will also post a sign on 
the church doors.  Decisions to close are typically made around 5:00 p.m. if not sooner.  
For instant access to the Religious Education Office, scan the QR code.  

� 
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  AROUND THE DIOCESE 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

Catholic Hospice is reaching out & inviting you to 
consider volunteering with us in support of our pro-
life mission towards end of life care. We would love to 
have volunteers who share in our mission and are 
open to encountering one of life’s most rewarding 
experiences, join our volunteer team. If Patient Care is 
not your primary interest, we are welcoming people 
who enjoy fundraising, community events or clerical 
work to join our team as well. Volunteer training for 
Patient Care will be held on Wednesday, February 
11th  from 9:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m. at our office in 
Sewickley. If you are interested in learning more about 
our volunteer opportunities, please call Robyn Aguzzi 
at 724.933.6222 or email: 
raguzzi@catholichospicepgh.org.  For additional 
information on Catholic Hospice go to 
www.catholichospicepgh.org.  For groups of 5 or 
more, we’ll bring training to your location.  

WORKSHOP 

Sherry Weddell, author of Forming Intentional Disciples, 
will give her workshop in Greensburg on Thursday, 
February 12, 2015. If you missed her in Pittsburgh last 
October, we encourage you to take advantage of the 
opportunity to participate in this excellent workshop.  
While all are welcome, the event would primarily be 
for anyone involved in parish leadership and 
catechists. The Diocese of Pittsburgh will offer 5 
hours of Continuing Education Credit for this event. 
Please contact Pat Kammersell at 
pkammersell@diopitt.org for more information about 
receiving credit for the workshop. 

LOVE WALK  

Youth and their families are invited to participate in 
the 25th Anniversary of the Love Walk for the Poor 
on Sunday, February 15. Celebrate the liturgy with 
Bishop David A. Zubik and guest speaker Susan 
Rauscher, Executive Director of Catholic Charities, at 
2 p.m. at Sacred Heart Church (310 Shady Ave.) in 
Shadyside. After Mass (which fulfills Sunday 
obligation), participants will walk with their donations 
of baby items for Catholic Charities and/or non-
perishable food items for East End Cooperative 
Ministry (EECM) to EECM (250 N. Highland Ave.) 
For more information, please visit www.ccpgh.org   

SUSAN VOGT  

Bishop Canevin High 
School will host author 
Susan Vogt 
(www.susanvogt.net) on 
Friday, February 13,  at 
the Cardinals’ Great Hall, 
St. Paul’s Seminary. 
Based on her award-
winning book, Blessed By 
Less: Clearing Your Life of 
Clutter by Living Lightly, 
Vogt will share what a 
year of giving stuff away 
taught her about life, 
relationships and what’s 
truly important. 
Registration, networking 

and breakfast starts at 7:30 a.m. followed by Vogt’s 
presentation from 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. Admission is 
$50 per person which also includes a signed copy of 
Vogt’s book.  Net proceeds benefit Bishop Canevin 
High School. To purchase tickets online, visit the 
school’s Website at www.bishopcanevin.org.   And, to 
get more information or to sponsor, contact BC 
Alumni Chair Stephen Wayhart at 412.401.0555 or 
stephen.wayhart@brandmill.com 

RAFFLE TICKETS   

 

The Sisters of Charity of Seton Hill will sponsor two 
Lucky March Cash Raffle tickets in the month of 
March—one ticket based on the 1:00 p.m. 
Pennsylvania three-digit Lottery and another ticket 
based on the 7:00 p.m. three-digit Lottery. 1,000 
tickets are available for the 1:00 p.m. drawing and 
1000 tickets will be sold for the 7:00 p.m. drawing. For 
$10, either ticket provides 26 chances to win from 
$100 to $1,000 during the month of March 2015.  All 
cash winnings are determined by the amount of 
money indicated on each day of the calendar that is 
printed on ticket. No prizes will be awarded on 
Sundays. Call Sister Agnes Steedle at 412-243-4651, 
ext. 646, to order your tickets. Please pay by cash or 
check made payable to the Sisters of Charity of Seton 
Hill. Credit and debit cards are not accepted for raffle 
tickets. All tickets and money must be returned to the 
Sisters of Charity by February 25, 2014. All proceeds 
benefit the Sisters of Charity. 



 

Our beautiful cover 
photograph is used 
with permission by: 

www.jimschaferphotography.com/ 


